

Board Newsletter

Meeting Date: August 9, 2018 Location: Dawson Creek

North Peace Fall Fair Society

The Regional Board directed staff to investigate what must be done to turn the North Peace Fall Fair Grounds over to the North Peace Fall Fair Society. The Board wishes to ensure that the property continues to be used for Fall Fair purposes or must be returned to the PRRD. .

Solid Waste

The Charlie Lake Community Church request for a waiver of tipping fees was approved, to a maximum of \$500 and on the condition that the materials from the demolition of the church be sorted prior to delivery to the landfill.

Donation

The Regional Board approved the donation of the outdoor fitness equipment, located on the Chetwynd Recreation Centre property, to the District of Chetwynd. The equipment will be relocated to the Don Titus Park in an effort to increase public use.

Temporary Use Permit

The Regional Board refused the issuance of a Temporary Use Permit to Loiselle Investments Ltd, for the operation of a work camp on Bear Mountain for the Louisiana Pacific project.

Dawson Creek Transfer Station Update

The Dawson Creek Transfer Station is still accepting cash only. The lightning storm on Sunday July 29th caused some serious damage to the computer system.

If you need to use debit or credit card to pay your tipping fees, the Bessborough Landfill, located at 6688 237 Road is fully functional.

Thank you for your cooperation and patience while we work to fix the issue. Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause



The Chetwynd Library Replacement Project Design Open House and Presentation has been postponed.

If you'd like to stay current on the project, please visit the Engage! Page at prrd.bc.ca/chetlibrary.

2018 General Election Nomination Packages

A nomination package for the 2018 General Election can be picked up at the Peace River Regional District Head Office in Dawson Creek; the Peace River Regional District Satellite Office, in Fort St. John, and at the District of Chetwynd Municipal Office in Chetwynd.

Nominations for a four (4) year term will be received for:

- One (1) Director representing Electoral Area B
- One (1) Director representing Electoral Area C
- One (1) Director representing Electoral Area D
- One (1) Director representing Electoral Area E

Nominations can be accepted starting at 9:00am on Tuesday, September 4th, until 4 pm Friday September 14th. For information call Tyra Henderson, Chief Election Officer at 250-784-3200.



Dawson Creek Office:

Tel: 250-784-3200
Toll Free: 1-800-670-7773
Email: prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca

Fort St. John Office:

Tel: 250-785-8084
Toll Free: 1-800-670-7773
Email: prrd.fsj@prrd.bc.ca

To view Board schedules, agendas and minutes visit our website @

www.prrd.bc.ca





August 23, 2018 Fort St. John

diverse. vast. abundant.